
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 
Economic Services Administration ■ Community Services Division ■ P.O. Box 45470 ♦ Olympia, Washington  98504-5470 

 
 

January 7, 2020 
 
 
Stephen Athanson, Corporate Counsel 
Leana Torres, Lifeline Operations Analyst 
TracFone Wireless, Inc. (Safelink) 
9700 NW 112th Avenue 
Miami, FL 33178 
 
RE: Notice of Termination for Convenience of the contract 
 TracFone Wireless, Inc. (Safelink) – Contract Number: 1792-99464 
 
Dear Lifeline Service Providers: 
 
The 2016 Modernization Order requires Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) to 
have all states and territories enrolled in the National Verifier (NV) to make eligibility 
determinations for Federal Lifeline benefits (see enclosure). 
 
This is notification that the Department of Social and Health Services – Economic Services 
Administration (ESA) is no longer providing the Benefit Verification System (BVS) to make 
eligibility determinations in Washington for Lifeline Service Providers, and the above Contract 
is terminated on January 22, 2020. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (360) 819-3096 or linda.berghoff@dshs.wa.gov. 
 

Sincerely,  
Sandra Daniels 

 
Sandra Daniels, Contracts Training Officer 
Economic Services Administration 
Community Services Division 
Washington State Department of Social & Health Services 

 
Enclosure 
 
cc: John Camp 
 Sandra Daniels 
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